GUADHING FARISH COUNCIL.

"Rossett",

Towndam Lane,
Donington,

Nr Spalding,

Lincs. PE11 4TR.

A Meeting of Quadring Parish Council was held on Monday 7th. October 2019 under the Chairmanship of Coun. M. Clifft.

The dog bins in the village were not being emptied on a regular basis and the Clerk was to speak to Environmental Health.

The Prainage Board had given the chance to the people who had changed the dyke system near The Manor, of reinstating this under supervision or being billed for any work done. The Clerk had heard no further news regarting the mole problem on the Playing Field. A complaint had been made that the SHDC had cut the grass at the layby on Main Road, and then Sneaths had done the same piece 2 days later. Better liason was to take place next year to stop this happening again. Dates for the SHDC cuts were to be sought although these would depend on the weather. The Clerk was to write to the SHDC asking for the monies from the 106 scheme to do repairs and renewals on the Playing Field, and also the Hall. Also the Clerk was to ask Rhonda Booth for a quote to borrow money from the Community Fund. The question of bus shelters for the village was raised, and the Clerk was to put feelers out to see if the LCC would allow this.

Chraves made out to Sneaths, David Baxter, and the Clerk were signed.

It was proposed and carried that the full Council be appointed on the Playing Field Committee. A short Meeting would take place before each Parish Council Meeting.

The hedge in front of the Crescent needed cutting and potholes were complained of in the Eaudyke. A problem with graffiti on the Playing Field had been sorted.

M.V.Stacey (Clerk to Quadring Parish Council)